
City of Smith Center 

City Council Meeting Minutes 

February 10, 2025 

 

I. Call to Order 

President Chris Cole opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. on Monday, February 10, 

2025, at the Srader Building.  

 

Attendance 

Council Members: Don Wick, Everett Mansholt, Chris Cole, Ty Wallgren, and Tracy 

Kingsbury.  

Others: Jamie Marshall, Melissa Colby, Kim Maudlin, Brady Peterson, and Jill 

Conaway. 

 

II. Consent Agenda 

Following review, a motion was made by Wick, seconded by Kingsbury, to approve 

the January 27, 2025, minutes; vouchers, and receipts. Motion carried.  

 

III. Previous/Ongoing Business 

a) Garage Doors-As Hileman is not in attendance, this item will be moved to the 

next city council meeting. 

 

IV. New Business 

a) Kingsbury reported that he talked with the homeowners on the previous alley 

closure hearing, explaining that they would like the north/south alley to be closed. 

b) Wallgren reported that a resident had inquired on children at play signs. Chief 

Marshall will be working with Street Supervisor Johnson to order permanent signs 

to be placed in a few locations (Court Street, Kansas Avenue, Jefferson Street). 

 

V. Department Reports/Committee & Board Reports 

a) Golf Course-Conaway presented the advisory board minutes. A motion was made 

by Wallgren, seconded by Mansholt, to appoint Greg Frank and Cody Theobald to 

the advisory board. Motion carried. A motion was made by Mansholt, seconded 

by Wick, to reappoint Blake Kirchhoff, Matt Teselle, Landon Keiswetter, and Taylor 

Kuhlmann to the advisory board. Motion carried. 

A motion was made by Kingsbury, seconded by Wallgren, to approve the advisory 

board’s recommendation to increase the clubhouse rental fee to $150 per day, 

with $50 of the fee as a refundable deposit. Motion carried. Any current 

reservations will be honored at the previous price.  

 

b) Police Department-Chief Marshall has been checking vehicle prices. 

 

VI. Governing Body Reports 

a) Cole-Reported that the fire department has experienced an uptick in activity. 

 

b) Kingsbury-Inquired on the waterline replacement progress on New York 

Street/K204.  



 

c) Wick-Reported that the work at the ball fields is progressing. 

 

VII. Adjournment 

A motion was made by Wick, seconded by Kingsbury, to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:19 p.m. 

 

 

 

 


